
.Robinson Secondary School PTSO Board Meeting

Wednesday, March 14, 2019

           7:00 pm

Attendees: Tracey Phillips, Shelley Smith, Carole Letzkus, Virginia Doherty, Michelle Gilles, Laura Leydon, Carleigh Peterson, Teri Patterson, Elaine Sullivan, Michelle Glicklin, Harry Glicklin, Nate Smith, Hannah Smith
Meeting Called to Order: 7:00 pm

Administration Report: Tracey Phillips

Mr. Eline is attending the FCPS Principals retreat to discuss ways to improve and bring ideas to the school board.

We have completed the first round of SOL testing this week. We do a large volume of testing here at Robinson, with most after spring break. It is a busy time for students and teachers, with the schedule changes and lunch changes, but we are working to make the transitions seamless.
Course selections are completed for students and next up is staffing. We have done a good job hiring in the past few years and we are currently hiring two new counselors (1 MS, 1 HS) and one new SPED teacher. We moved contract dates ahead of where we had them last year to keep competitive/timely with other counties.

The Fan Quest pep rally was on Friday. It was a bit more quiet/low energy than in past pep rallies. While there is great enthusiasm and support for our special Olympic athletes throughout the school, the SGA was a bit disappointed by the turnout and the number of students that chose not to attend the pep rally.
We are working on our One Read for the summer and it was suggested that students be on the selection panel to choose the book for the school.

This Friday (March 15th) during 3rd and 5th periods, Robinson is hosting the Jostens Regional Revival Tour with Mike Smith. 

Regarding the issue of vaping, there is a new law in VA going into effect in July. The School Board will determine what changes will be made to the SRR. Vaping is a major issue here and at other schools in our area. 
Presidents Report: Shelley Smith 

Our next meeting is scheduled for Wed. April 10th at 3:00pm and is our Student Focused meeting. H.Glicklin will get a list from J.Lutow of the clubs and groups at Robinson that receive funds and support from the PTSO to come and speak at the April meeting. The student reps can coordinate with C.Letzkus who can provide the name/contact info for the group representative here at Robinson. SGA also offered to advertise the meeting to get interest for other students to attend.
This is For You has been scheduled for April 10th to serve treats to all students during lunches. A SUG will be sent out to get volunteers to donate treats and volunteer to serve during the lunches. 
The People’s Choice Awards are set for Thrus. May 23rd in the Recital Hall. Nomination forms will go out shortly and will be due by May 3rd.

We need a nominating committee for next year. V.Doherty has offered to get two additional members to serve on the committee – M.Gilles has offered to assist. S.Smith requested that all officers and committee chairs let her know if they plan to return next year or have interest in serving the PTSO in another capacity. J.Witkop is returning as 1st VP, L.Florence said she is willing to return as 2nd VP. C.Letzkus is willing to return as Secretary but would love to pass the job to someone else and would be happy to help elsewhere as a Committee Chair.
Oakview is hosting a 50 Year Celebration on March 30th from 11:00-3:00pm. They have had over 300 RSVPs for the event, so spread the word! Robinson will be celebrating their 50th in two years and Bryan Hazard will be putting a committee together to plan events for our celebration!
Treasurer’s report: Michelle Glicklin 
The PTSO balance is $32,384.77. M.Glicklin plans to cancel the PTSA insurance and renew the PTSO insurance. She had two checks to distribute and gave them to C.Letzkus to deliver at school tomorrow.
Monthly report attached and posted online.

Vice President – Admin: Jim Witkop (via email)
For Marketplace, the payment forms and emails have been edited and V.Doherty will give an update. 

The PTSO Cava fundraiser raised $34.17 even in the snow and slush – thanks to all who braved the weather to support the PTSO!

For People’s Choice Awards, J.Witkop will work with L.Florence on updating the website and publicize (after spring break). C.Letzkus has reserved the Recital Hall for May 23rd at 3:00pm.

J.Witkop reported on the Hayfield PTSA Ethiopian and Eritrean night on April 6 and also an International study program at FCPS in which Robinson does not yet have a group leader.
Regarding the Summer 2020 FCPS International Study Travel Program (ISTP), the trip includes a Global Student Leaders Summit and the summit topic is “The Impact of Sports and Wellness in Switzerland & Eastern Europe.” Perhaps this info can also be sent to the Athletics Boosters.
Vice President – Programs: Laurie Florence (via S.Smith)
A Robinson student spoke to T.Phillips about a speaker that presented at Woodson. Brie Mathers is a motivational speaker who speaks about empowering girls and loving the skin they’re in! There was a discussion about options to have her speak at Robinson, the costs involved and what the program may look like (during the school day or an evening program). It was determined that we will discuss this program again after some further research and perhaps work it into our budget for next year. It was also suggested that perhaps we could obtain a wellness grant from the county to help fund her expenses.
Secretary: Carole Letzkus - No report

 

Committee Reports
Faculty Rep. - High School/Middle School: No report
Fundraising: No report

Grants: No report

Hospitality: Teri Patterson
T.Patterson is looking to have someone partner with her next year to help with the six hospitality events.
Marketplace/Raffle: Virginia Doherty
V.Doherty shared the news that her family will be moving to WI at the end of the school year. While she will help on the nominating committee, she is looking for someone to take over Marketplace next year. If you know of anyone who may be interested in the Marketplace lead position or two people willing to co-chair the event, please have them contact Virginia – she has a very organized notebook with all the vendor information and timeline instructions to run a successful Marketplace! Vendor materials will already be set for the fall so the coordinator will just need to arrange for food trucks and Santa.
Membership/Newsletter: No report
Ramping Up!: Michelle Gilles
M.Gilles is working with M.Aunon on Ramping Up! and registration will begin in early April. We will be using online registration again and the cost will be $50 (which is down from last year) but the sessions are shorter (3 days/week). We will try to accommodate special needs and will advertise as we did last year. Last year we had several issues to work around, including food allergies, so it will be easier to have shorter sessions without lunches. T.Phillips also shared that we plan to do a new-to-HS type orientation for any new students starting at Robinson and plan to have it before school begins, so new students can get acquainted with the school. Information will be sent to all the feeder schools.
Scholarships: Lisa Waters (via S.Smith)
Scholarship applications are due on March 23rd. There has been a very low turnout so far: two Friends, two Delta and one Hickenbotham applications have been received so far. There are also 2-3 Athletic scholarships available and several from the Academic Boosters.
Mrs. Doyle has been sending information out to the senior class with reminders of deadlines, etc. Please try to get the word out!
SGA: Laura Leydon and Carleigh Peterson
Regarding the idea of painting the bathroom doors, because of the peeling and scratching that has been experienced at other schools, it was determined that we should not go forward on the painting. We will continue thinking of other options to enhance the bathroom/walls here at Robinson.
Our Fan Quest pep rally is one of four that we do here and this one was particularly low on energy. A quiet room was made available during the assembly - 76 students were in the Recital Hall. We need to communicate to parents that this event was for our Special Olympic athletes and many students (mostly seniors) were signed out for the pep rally, and that these students are an important part of our community.
There was a discussion on how we can improve things for next year, to get both the parents and students on board to support these athletes. It was agreed that the SGA (as well as GMR) does a great job of advertising events and building connections with the SPED students and other students at Robinson. The SPED kids participating in these events do have a great time and feel appreciated!
Next up: the Talent Show – Friday, March 22nd in Russell Theatre and Gator Ball on Sat., March 23rd.
Clip it For Cancer event – Friday, April 12th 
Special Education Liason: No report

Volunteer Coordinator: Teri Patterson
There are several volunteer opportunities for parents:

This is For You – April 10th to drop off/bring in treats and serve students during lunches. A SUG will be going out requesting volunteers.
Staff Appreciation Lunch – April 2nd to serve lunch to Robinson staff in the Field House. There are 375-400 Robinson staff members, including custodians and cafeteria staff.
Webmaster: No report

Student Leadership: (including Communications/Social Media, SGA Rep., GMR HS Rep., GMR MS Rep., Middle School Rep., 9-10 grade Rep., 11-12 grade Rep.): No report
Adjournment 8:15 pm


